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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting

 held in the Herbert Baker Library Hall, 18A Gill Street Observatory

10 February 2003 at 17:30


	PRESENT
	
	

	Dave Gordon (in the chair)
	Bruce Dickson
	Peter van Laun

	Chris Stewart
	Mary McKinnon
	Sharon Tait

	Lerika Cross
	Chris Penberthy
	Constant Volschenk

	
	
	Frans van Nieuwkerk


	APOLOGIES
	Evan Dembskey
	Melvyn Hannibal

	
	

	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Dave welcomed everyone present, especially Frans after his long absence, and apologies were noted.  


	

	2
	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  6 JANUARY  2003
	

	
	The minutes were accepted as a true reflection of the proceedings and Dave signed a copy of the minutes.


	

	3
	PRINTED MATTER AND CORRESPONDENCE
	

	
	Correspondence received: Cape Observer, Pretoria Newsletter, Solar Bulletin, Ndaba for Feb.   

Constant tabled a letter from J van Steenderen (aged 90) – the letter will appear in Canopus.

Lerika to send a nice apology to request for donation from Society for the Blind.

It was agreed to renew Astronomy magazine membership (130.15 USD for 3-years)  Bruce will pay with his credit card and request refund from Dave.


	Chris P

Lerika

Bruce

	4
	MEMBERSHIP
	

	
	Constant received application for one new member.


	

	5
	FINANCIAL MATTERS
	

	5.1
	Bank balances as at 10 March:

· Nedbank current account (Park Plaza):   R32 057,09

The FNB 32-day call account was closed and a cheque issued for R13 324,36 which was deposited  by Constant (early Feb) into the Nedbank current account and which has not yet appeared in the account.  A Nedbank call account (yielding 9% interest) was opened and all except R5 000 will be transferred from the Nedbank current to the call account.


	Dave, Constant

	5.3
	Fund allocation: 

· Library: R2 500 was approved for Evan to buy books for the Library.

· Instrument maintenance: R1000 was approved for Peter.
· Possible ScopeX allocation – Lerika to advise in due course.

	

	6
	NEW LANDLORD – ISSUES
	

	
	Dave will provide feedback in due course on the FEST Steering Committee.  It appears that FEST (NRF) has taken over the site with effect from 1 Feb.  It was agreed that Dave would pay the outstanding rental monies to January 2003 owed to AS&TS (R3 112.50).


	Dave

	7
	SECURITY & ACCESS CONTROL
	

	
	Committee must still decide whether an audit should be done on the locks and keys. 


	Comm



	8
	INSTRUMENTS
	

	8.1
	Dave will draft a letter of thanks to Grant Stapleton (who did not charge R120 for his work).

Dave Hughes solved the electrical problem on the Papadopoulus and he was asked by Peter to please give the invoice of R550 for the rewinding of the electrical motor to Dave for a refund.  Thank You to Dave Hughes and Peter for their work on the Papadopoulus  


	Peter

Peter

/Dave H

	8.2
	Chris S and Dave still to discuss the format of a suitable register in the Papadopoulus for recording the names of people who have successfully completed the driver course and who are authorised to use a particular scope.  Constant to compile list of names.


	Chris S

Dave

Constant



	8.3
	Dave still to contact FEST to discuss possibilities for upgrading the 26” to such a level as to possibly make it available for research and public viewing purposes and ask if FEST will be willing to sponsor some accessories, such as CCD camera and eyepieces.


	Dave

	8.4
	Trees around the Papadopoulus and Jacobs were cut  on 15 February –   thank you to Peter, Richard van Coppenhagen, Dave Hughes, Melvyn and Constant for well done job.   

However, the job is not yet done:  It was decided to have a Winter Soltice Clean-up Day on Saturday 21 June to continue the cutting of the trees and to also tackle the other building maintenance items like painting.  Advise members at 12 March meeting.
	Peter

ALL

	
	
	

	8.4
	Other actions:  It was agreed at the meeting of 10 March that maintenance items must take preference before spending money on expensive new acquisitions.  Peter will make a visual check  of  the 2 observatories and the Library Hall and prepared a list of maintenance tasks that he considers should be tackled  – he will also, where possible, put an estimate (money and time) against each so that the items can be prioritised and scheduled.  Peter to mail maintenance list  to Dave.  Items from previous meetings:

1) The electrics on the Society’s scopes need revamping. 2) To correct chromatic aberration on the 26”.  Chris S suggested that a 60-80mm eyepiece be devised 3) Explore the option of acquiring a surveillance-type camera for use on the refractors (Bruce) 4) Augment the eyepiece set in the Papadopoulus  with modern eyepieces. (Bruce will bring a set for experienced viewers to test) 5) To make the Jacobs dome accessible again (this action was considered a high priority at the committee meeting of 10 March). 

	Peter

	8.5
	Frans was asked to arrange for the return of all ASSA telescopes at present with members (one with Frans, another with Jim Knight), to the Observatory for inspection, recording and possible maintenance.  The Society will then decide how to deploy these ‘scopes in future including how best to use Chris P’s 4” Newtonian in the Jacobs.
	Frans/

Comm

	
	
	

	9

9.1
	EVENTS

Monthly Meetings:
	

	Month
	Day/Date
	Event
	Speaker/Host
	Activities

	Mar
	Wed 12
	Astrophotography Medley
	Dave
	Kurt Buchmann (confirmed) Berto Monard (confirmed by Lerika);, Bruce on CCD

	April
	Wed 9
	Pulsars
	Dave
	Fabio Fescura

	May/June
	Wed 11  
	Prof Reimold to talk on a trip to Libya to study impact craters 
	Dave
	Dave confirmed with Prof after mtg

	June
	Wed 11
	Planetarium Show
	
	

	9.2
	Support for Beginners:

The issue of how best to meet the needs of astronomy newbies was debated.  It was decided to ask the members to supply  topics for discussion in the Suggestion Book (no names needed) and also if a 10 minute Beginners Corner at the start of the meeting would be OK.  

Members to be advised (in Canopus/ website and on 12 March) that Dave will again run a practical Telescope and Observing Tutorial for Beginners at Blue Hills – those interested should contact Dave.


	Chris S

Chris S

Chris P

Dave



	9.3
	Tony Voorvelt’s Physics Talk on the last Friday of each month (starting at 19h45) to be advertised in Canopus/ website.  Talk lasts 45 minutes, followed by tea and then a viewing session on the 26” (to be manned by ASSA).  Unfortunately, topics are normally only available a couple of days beforehand, but Constant will try and get the info to Chris P to publish on the website when he does get it from Tony.
	Chris P

Constant

	9.4
	Other potential future events:

· Centenary year of the Observatory.  Await direction from FEST on this issue – Dave to follow-up with FEST in due course

· Prof Block is prepared to do a fund-raising talk for the Centre 

· Field trip to Boyden 60”
· Visit to SALT in Sutherland

· Visit to Bill Hollenbach’s new observatory at Lion & Rhino Park. 

· Visit to ‘good enough’ dark sky site < 3 hours away  
	Dave

	
	
	

	9.5
	ScopeX: 10 May

Lerika tabled a ScopeX Update document - key points discussed:

· Members to be asked to: give names if they want to exhibit or assist with proceedings on the day, take Raffle Sheets, take flyers to distribute.

· Talks: Talks can start at 10h00 if need be. Fabio Fescura (Pulsars), and Mars Society by Emmanuel Petrakakis to be fitted in.  Key speaker (either David Block or Anthony Fairall ) to speak at 15h00 and not first.


	Lerika

	9.6
	Hobby-X:  5 – 9 March (Northgate Dome)

A BIG THANK YOU to Dave for all his efforts to make the ASSA presence at Hobby-X a success. Also thank you to everyone who assisted Dave over the 5 days: Dave’s Father-in-law, Tony Halliday, Gill Stewart, Gerhard Koekemoer, Sharon Tait, Evan Dembskey, Mary McKinnon, Lerika Cross.  (anyone else?).

Highlights:

· 1 membership renewal and 15 new memberships were sold;

· Nett to bank; R3700

· 155 Planisheres (made by Gerhard Koekemoer) were sold.  ASSA received R6.88 per planishere;


	Chris S

	9.7
	Trevor Gould’s Southern African Meteorite Recovery  trip to be advertised in Canopus/web. Members are invited to join the post-Easter 2003 Expedition to the Kalahari semi-desert, North of Upington, to search for historic meteorite falls. Dates: Saturday 26 April to Sunday 4th May [or part thereof].  Volunteers who are prepared to assist with the search for meteorites are requested to contact Trevor Gould  for further information. Those who would simply enjoy joining the expedition in order to observe from exceptionally dark skies are also welcome.


	Chris P

	10
	GENERAL
	

	10.1
	Members to be asked to help with scanning the photographic plates from the Franklin-Adams and put on CD.  The plan is to get about 4 PC’s and scanners at the Observatory on a Saturday to do this. A date is required for this.


	Evan



	10.2
	Members to be asked for a list of their favourite observing objects - this to be compiled into a list/CD in due course.


	Chris S

	10.3
	Melvyn asked what the Society is planning for Mercury transit on 7 May 2003 – still to be finalised.


	ALL

	10.4
	Thanks to Evan who arranged a new domain.  www.assjhb.co.za (points to current site) and mail at: webmaster@assajhb.co.za.  Lerika to consider how to change the current material for ScopeX to reflect new site.

New site design to still be discussed by Dave and Chris S.  Dave offered to design a new website (using FrontPage).


	Lerika

Dave

Chris S

	10.5
	Sharon still to get copies of articles from the African History Library on the history of the Observatory.  These would make a nice poster display.


	Sharon

	10.6
	Listing in telephone directory: Sharon will investigate how ASSA JHB can get listed in TELKOM INFO (when calling 1023).  


	Sharon

	10.7
	Lerika to find way to put disclaimer on ASSA Brochure and should discuss with Chris P how the membership fees should be changed on the brochure.
	Lerika

Chris P

	
	
	

	11
	Items from July 2001 minutes (to be kept as a list of ideas awaiting interested parties to take the initiative to progress these further)
	

	11.1
	Roll of Honour: It was agreed to collate information on all the previous Chairmen and Secretaries and all people who had received honours such as the Papadopoulous Award and place their names on one or more Roll(s) of Honour to be erected on the walls of the Herbert Baker Library Building.  Accordingly, Brian Fraser has contributed a listing, which although extensive, is incomplete. Eben van Zyl has contributed a short list of Chairmen. The resulting list MUST be audited for accuracy.
	Chris P

	11.2
	Historical Records: It was agreed that the historical records of the Centre should be collated, made presentable, and handed over to the Librarian for curating. Bruce has possession of a box of records.
	

	11.3
	Standards: It was agreed that standards of all activities undertaken by the Centre should be progressively upgraded and procedures recorded for future Committees. In the first instance a write-up of the Society’s Policies and Procedures should be done.
	

	11.4
	Projects: The Centre should offer various observing projects to new ‘scope owners. This would assist in enabling the Centre to raise the amount of science done.  A task force to be formed to decide on observing projects.


	

	12
	REMINDERS
	

	2003
	Centenary of Flight

	
	27 August: Mars Opposition

	
	May 7, Mercury Transit 

	2004
	Centenary: Sir Herbert Baker Library Building

	
	Johannesburg Centre to host 2004 ASSA Symposium

	
	June 8, Venus transit

	2006
	29 March Total Solar Eclipse

	13


	NEXT MEETING
Monday 7 April  at 17h30 in Herbert Baker Library Hall.
	


	Minutes approved by Chairman:
	Date
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